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President’s Letter 

Dear DC HLA members and friends,

In this issue, we will continue to focus on employment related issues, updating what is going on in the District of Columbia for people with hearing loss, update the activities of the Public Services Commission and the upcoming elections.  (See the Spring 2006 issue for more information.)

Also, October 2006 is National Disability Employment Awareness Month Presidential Proclamation by President George Bush.  (Editor’s Note: If President Bush is  interested in promoting needs for those with disabilities, especially those with hearing loss, he would make sure that  the EEOC would have the necessary legislative clout, the funding and staffing for better oversight of how all (both private and public) organizations implement and follow ADA and other related disability legislation. Perhaps, fewer of us with disabilities will need  
	November Elections

Vote for the candidate that will do the best job of representing your concerns and needs!

Vote for a candidate that understands the importance of financial responsibility on the short and long range issues!

Your vote counts!

For more information, check: http://www.shhh.org


to live on income maintenance programs.)

During National Disability Employment Awareness Month, we pay tribute to the accomplishments of the men and women with disabilities 

whose work helps keep America's economy strong, and we underscore our commitment to ensuring equal employment opportunity for all of our citizens.  

This fall, we are now in our sixth year as a group/chapter and publishing a newsletter, both in print form and putting a copy on the DC SHHH (now HLA) website.  Our vision is to improve the quality of life, especially when it comes to communication access for everyone, especially those with hearing loss in the District of Columbia.  This newsletter is a public service as well as a forum to educate everyone about our concerns and needs.  This newsletter is also a forum for people with hearing loss to express their concerns and needs.

About a year ago, our national organization changed its name from Self-Help for Hard of Hearing to Hearing Loss Association.  This was

voted by the Board of Trustees on November 6, 2005.  The new website address is: http://www.hearingloss.org.

One issue that all DC residents may want to be aware of is the fact that the FCC may be moderating their requirements for captioning for particular television programs.  For more information, visit the national hearing loss association website:  http://www.shhh.org/. 

In this issue, we are now the DC Hearing Loss Association  Towncrier, and our earlier name was DC SHHH Towncrier.  All of the past issues are available on our website, and again, are posted as a public service.
We welcome input from people who share our views in promoting communication access for those of us in D.C. with hearing loss issues. We also accept donations to facilitate the publication and distribution of this newsletter.  

This is the first of our two newsletters for the 2006-2007 year. We hope you enjoy this thirteenth issue of the DC HLA Towncrier.  For more information or suggestions, please contact Tamar Clarke via email on tamarclarke2000@yahoo.com. 

Sincerely,  

Tamar Clarke

A Job Hunting Story:  Why is it harder to get a job than do one?

By Bob Brooks

Work has never been easier for those of us with a hearing impairment. Thanks to e-mail, voice mail, captioning telephone services (for some), caller ID, telephone amplifiers, digital recorders and other technology enabling devices, there is plenty of help. My new hearing aids are so hi-tech they sense when I am on the telephone and automatically activate a tele-coil to prevent feedback. Despite all these useful aids, finding a new job can be difficult for people with hearing loss because the process is still one that requires extensive telephone conver-sations before any personal interview.

Personally, I can function at close to 100% in a controlled in-person environment. On the job, I minimize phone work by screening all calls with voice mail and wherever possible handling follow-up by e-mail or the help of an assistant. The few calls I do have to make are usually less than 5 minutes. So while at work, (I am a marketing director) my hearing impairment is not an issue because most communications are in-person, or in writing. I have come to consider telephone calls as extremely disruptive in my ability to focus and concentrate on the task at hand.  I can deal with those calls that I must answer, in a better manner, when it is convenient for me to do so. And, I would generally try to respond as soon as possible.  Unfortunately, some bosses think you should hop to it when they call, no excuses, no reasons, no accommodations. They seem uncomfortable with the idea of me screening my calls.

Unlike the work environment, you cannot control the job search process. Recruiters and employers use various levels of security to screen out all but those candidates that match the established "job requirements". This screening process is virtually always on the telephone and can include calls lasting 30-60 minutes. A 30 minute phone interview with someone that talks fast, has an accent, or is just not organized is a tough 30 minutes for me. I do not divulge my disability at the time of the call because I do not think people can comprehend how well I handle the hearing disability at work. This may or may not be a mistake, I do not know. 

The phone interview is unavoidable, despite having a website, a five page resume and job specific cover letter. When I can not hear, I try saying, "excuse me"", I beg your pardon", "could you repeat that please" etc. as many times as is reasonable, but there is a limit and that is when I'll fain a bad phone connection, or say yes, yes, or just remain quite. None of this is good and it only takes one or two inappropriate responses to come off sounding like an idiot. This would argue for being up front about a hearing problem and I have resorted to that course where it was clearly necessary to do so. I have found no sympathy and only rejection when forced to do so.

Captioning telephone service that works like closed captions on your TV makes life much easier because you are never out of a conversation, only a few seconds behind. This service is available in MD, VA and to all Federal employees and veterans as well as in most other states. Unfortunately, it is not available to DC residents, which I am.

I am a marketing professional. Most of my experience is in B2B online information services, or publications. I am also experienced in sales and business development, but due to the amount of phone work involve in these jobs, I am not comfortable pursuing these avenues. I have an excellent record of achievement. I am willing to work for less, relocate, or do something different, but I have been unable to get past the phone interview 9 out of 10 times. I subscribe to job boards, monitor alerts daily and send out several personalized applications everyday. I would estimate 1 in 20 calls me back at all. Of those, about one in 10 will indicate a desire to follow-up further. Few ever result in an appointment. 

I have also invested in career management support to polish my resume, network and maintain a website. I am 56 years old, which may be a whole other article, but I remain confident I can do a great job as marketing director for many companies, so I keep at it for 4-6 hours per day, everyday. My 2-year anniversary of unemployment comes up in January, and if I have not landed something by then, I am going to start an online newsletter for equity traders seeking timely and in-depth analysis of insider buying activity. 

I welcome input from anyone with suggestions, comments or problems of their own they think I might help be able to help with.

Email: Bob Brooksbob@robertbbrooks

Website: http://www.robertbbrooks.com

no phone calls please until DC has Captel telephones in operation 

Editor’s note:  We in the hard of hearing community can understand the difficulty communicating over the telephone and Bob Brooks’ request not to receive telephone calls.  If the job screening process focuses heavily on the use of the telephone, this might actually filter out potentially great employees for your organization, especially employees with a hearing loss.

Also, Bob Brooks’ story illustrates the heightened sense of anxiety that a person with a hearing loss feels when they undergo the job-hunting process.  For a person with normal hearing, the job hunting process has a considerable amount of anxiety, it is more so for a person with a hearing loss.  

We hope that with Bob’s story, that he will be able to locate a position for which he is qualified for and help your organization to achieve even greater success.

Update from the Mayor's Committee on Persons With Disabilities

By Stephen Gorman

During the past year, there has been much activity in DC that is of considerable interest to Hard of Hearing community. 2006 has seen more activity affecting the HOH community and the rest of the Disability community than any other time in recent memory. 

 

We will have a new mayor, a new city council chair, and five new council representatives. If the past is prologue, it is almost axiomatic that Democrats Adrian Fenty and Vince Gray will occupy those respective leadership positions. This could mean a crucial policy paradigm shift because Anthony William's administration emphasized property development and the new incoming leadership's own expertise lies with social services and constituent services. Mr. Fenty is chair of the city council Committee on Human Services and Mr. Gray was formerly director of the DC Department of Human Services and is currently Executive Director of Covenant House.  

 

Several important pieces of legislation that have direct impact on Hearing Aid wearers have been developed this year. A bill that combined all of the disparate departments dealing with People With Disabilities (PWDs) into an Agency of Disability was proposed and then withdrawn. Out of this bill came a second bill known as the Disability Rights Protection Act of 2006 (B16-0866). This bill proposes to refund the federally mandated Statewide ADA Coordinator de-funded four years ago. This bill also proposes to place the Mayor's Committee on Persons With Disabilities within the new proposed office. Among the intents of the bill is to identify and correct deficiencies throughout all DC Government agencies with regard to ADA compliance and delivering services to PWDs.  The good news about this bill is that 10 council members have signed on in support of this legislation. The bill is presently in the Council Committee on Government Operations chaired by Council Member Vincent Orange. At this time, no hearing has been scheduled.  To see this legislation on line, go to www.dccouncil.washington.dc.us, click on the “legislative” link on the left and enter the bill ID in the first field. 

 

A very important service proposal that can directly affect those with a hearing loss comes from Hamilton Relay, the vendor who currently holds the DC Government contract to provide relay service to the deaf within the District. Hamilton has submitted a proposal to provide CAP-TEL services (www.captionedtelephone.com). This service is for people who have hearing loss accompanied with an ability to speak yet could use captioning assistance. There is now a special telephone available which contains a small monitor that can display captions of the person's voice from the other end. Presently before the DC Public Service Commission, the proposal is being studied by a team of PSC employees and an advisory committee composed of citizens and organizations which have legal status in the District of Columbia. After several meetings, the next phase before the committee is to determine how to implement a trial using the service and then review the resulting data. Both the Mayor's Committee on Persons With Disability and DC Hearing Loss Association are members of the advisory committee.

 

Stephen Gorman

Chair - Mayor's Committee on Persons With Disabilities in Washington, DC

Office - Rhonda Stewart, Exec. Dir. 202-882-1126 or rhonda.stewart@dc.gov
 

Interpretype Technology

By Tamar Clarke

As mentioned by Bob Brooks in his story on job hunting, technology continues to increase that facilitates communication between people of all hearing levels.

Another type of technology that has emerged is the existence of two keyboards, each with a screen to display text.  Each party can communicate by typing on the keyboard, and seeing their comments displayed on the screen by the other party.

I have seen this equipment and it is a related computer type of equipment.  There is a one time fee for this equipment and can be used in many different types of environments.  It can be used in a medical office, in a library, in a bank, within the judicial environment,  and in any setting that requires communication between someone who has hearing issues and one who does not have a hearing loss.  

With additional software, the “conversation” can also be printed if it is connected to a computer.

The website for this technology is:

http://www.interpretype.com/
It is called Interpretype®, also known as an ITY™, is an interactive communication system that provides a means of communicating without using speech. Below is a picture:

[image: image1.png]\

N





If you are interested in learning more about this product, the company can be contacted and they will be glad to give a hands on demonstration.

Their email information is:

info@interpretype.com 

and their telephone number is: 

1-877-345-3182 

Note: It just requires a one-time fee for this equipment. 

NEW EEOC PUBLICATION ADDRESSES EMPLOYMENT RIGHTS OF PEOPLE WITH HEARING LOSS:  Latest Q&A Fact Sheet Coincides with Anniversary of Landmark Disabilities Act

WASHINGTON – Cari M. Dominguez, Chair of the U.S. Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC), today announced the issuance of a new question-and-answer (Q&A) fact sheet on the application of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) to job applicants and employees who are deaf or who have hearing impairments. The new pub-lication, the sixth in a series of Q&A documents about specific disabilities in the workplace, is available online at www.eeoc.gov/facts/deafness.html.

“One goal of this fact sheet is to counter the myth that individuals with some level of hearing loss are generally less competent, less productive, or would require more attention and supervision than their peers who do not have hearing loss,” said Chair Dominguez, who announced the issuance of the new document at a town hall meeting sponsored by the National Council on Disability in observance of the 16th anniversary of the ADA.

She added: “As our nation observes the anniversary of the landmark Americans with Disabilities Act, we should be mindful that disability does not mean inability, and that every individual deserves the freedom to compete on a fair and level playing field. People with disabilities represent a vast pool of untapped talent for employers.” 

The new Q&A publication includes many real-life examples that illustrate the kinds of jobs that people with hearing loss successfully perform and the wide range of accommodations available. Topics addressed in the document include:

When a hearing loss is a disability under the ADA;  When an employer may ask an applicant or employee about a hearing impairment and what it should do if an applicant voluntarily discloses the impairment;  What type of reasonable accommodation an applicant or employee with a hearing disability may need; and what an employer should do if it has safety concerns about an applicant or employee with a hearing impairment. 

According to published reports, between 2000 and 2004, estimates of the number of people in the United States with a self-described “hearing difficulty” ranged from 28.6 million to 31.5 million. A “hearing difficulty” can refer to the effects of many different hearing impairments of varying degrees. The number of individuals with hearing difficulty is expected to rise rapidly by the year 2010 when the baby-boomer generation reaches age 65. As compared to other age groups, the percentage of individuals with hearing difficulty is greatest among those individuals age 65 and above.

EEOC’s latest ADA publication helps to advance the goals of the New Freedom Initiative, President George W. Bush's comprehensive strategy for the full integration of people with disabilities into all aspects of American life. The New Freedom Initiative seeks to promote greater access to technology, education, employment opportunities, and community life for people with disabilities. An important part of the New Freedom Initiative strategy for increasing employment opportunities involves providing employers with technical assistance on the ADA. 

EEOC enforces Title I of the ADA, which prohibits employment discrimination against people with disabilities in the private sector and state and local governments, and the Rehabilitation Act's prohibitions against disability discrimination in the federal government. In addition, the EEOC enforces other federal laws prohibiting employment discrimination based on race, color, religion, national origin, sex, and age. Further infor-mation about the EEOC is available on its web site at www.eeoc.gov.

Source:  http://www.eeoc.gov/press/7-26-06.html
November Elections 

By Tamar Clarke

We are reminding everyone that it is important for all of us who of legal voting age and are of sound mind to vote in the coming fall elections.  In the District of Columbia, we know that Adrian Fenty will be our new mayor.  

It is important that for effective government services, the following need to be in place:

One, laws need to be implemented and on the books, e.g. like the ADA.  The laws also need to provide the agencies that enforce these laws to have the legal clout to address these issues and pursue those organizations as well as individuals who flagrantly disobey these laws.

Two, a budget and funding have to be prepared and approved by the legislatures like Congress so that the designated government agencies can enforce these laws.

Three, the budgetary process also needs to specify the staffing levels so that there are enough people and manpower to implement these laws, especially laws pertaining to disability issues.

It is important to vote for candidates that have a strong understanding of the financial process and impact a sound public finance program has on everyone.

Another issue that affects too many people with hearing loss, is too many of us are not using hearing aids, when we can benefit from their use.  Part of it is due to the fact that still too many health insurance policies do not cover hearing aids as a medical device.

For the people who have a hearing loss, too many of us are encountering problems with purchasing hearing aids as they need to be replaced (they do eventually wear out), or for those new to the world of hearing loss, purchasing their initial hearing aid(s).  

Too often, our health insurance system will cover the cost of cochlear implants, but not hearing aids?  This situation reflects the paradox of the health care system in the United States.  Most countries in the industrialized world with universal health care systems, they cover hearing aids.

In a number of states, members from HLA and other organizations have campaigned for laws to make it mandatory for health insurance providers to cover hearing aids.  

All of our political representatives on the local, state, and federal level need to be made aware of these discrepancies as well as the personal price that all of us pay, especially the number of Americans going without hearing aids, when they can benefit from their use. 

Safety is Our Personal Responsibility; Dignity is one Result of Living Safely

By Barth W. Doroshuk

President, Safe Living Incorporated

www.icanthearyou.com
We live in a world which can change very fast.  It can change in a breath-taking second if you are driving on a highway or taking mass transit, it can change quickly if you are walking down a busy street doing errands, our world can change even if we are standing still  somewhere while others make their way through the day.  This goes on day to day, week to week, and year to year. Our changing environment presents us with challenges to our personal safety – some fairly benign and routine – others that are dangerous and have the potential to hurt us and/or those around us.

The Deaf and Hard of Hearing (HOH) people have a greater challenge in life because the actions necessary to address and avoid many challenges to our personal safety require awareness, notification of impending events, and recognition of a changing situation and last but not least some form of action to remain safe.

This new column, “Safety and Dignity”, will present topics of safety, make suggestions on how to gain better control of the environment around us and in the end increase our confidence in ourselves as we live our lives with our relatives, friends, neighbors, and office mates.

Deaf and HOH people “hear” the world differently when it comes to recognizing a changing environment. Movement, smell, in some cases loud sounds, in some cases visible changes in activity and in some cases no visible changes in activity.  We notice things differently because we use our senses differently. Some good examples of how we use our different senses to manage our personal safety are the following:

1. The way we move through a  parking lot to get to the grocery store’s front door,

2. The way we ride a bike or take a walk with friends or children down a trail,

3. The way we cook our special dinner at home for someone special. The “snap, crackle, pop” or noise of the food cooking and timers ringing are different and can result in a great success or it can be a very big disappointment.

4. Remembering to turn off the car or appliances (garbage disposal) when you have finished using them can have different outcomes.

It is my belief that by taking personal responsibility of our own individual safety we can live not only a more satisfied life but a more confident one.  We all appreciate the willingness of a helping hand here and there no matter what the situation (e.g. a door being held open, an elevator door held open for an extra second).  But the deaf and HOH people would also like the world to know that with some adjustments here and there our world and the environment we live in can be managed safely and with dignity without a lot of “special attention”

Next newsletter, I would like to report some first hand experiences with safety and how potentially bad situations were avoided by taking personal actions.  Likewise, I will introduce some helpful tips and FAQs.

If interested, please email Barth at info@icanthearyou.com and visit his site which is under development at: www.icanthearyou.com
Editor’s note: In January 2006, Barth W. Doroshuk went deaf his left ear and suffered a profound loss of hearing in the right ear which is now being aided by a BTE hearing aid. In addition, Barth has severe tinnitus that further complicates his ability to "hear".  He is being monitored by the University of Maryland Tinnitus Center and several specialists in Washington DC.  In 1998, Barth had stage 4 head and neck cancer and underwent significant surgery and radiation treatment to the head and neck area which involved the ear canal areas.  Many of these external events likely contributed to his loss of hearing.
Please send questions about the newsletter and other related inquiries to the newsletter editor Tamar Clarke via email:  tamarclarke2000@yahoo.com
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Dues Renewal 

Our treasurer, Paula Preston is ready to receive renewals.  The dues enable us to print and mail out these newsletters. 

A copy of our application is available on our website.  Dues renewals are sent to Paula Preston at:

613 Quincy Street, NW

Washington, DC  20011

Note: Dues are $10 a year.

Website: http://www.geocities.com/dcshhh/                email address:  dcshhh@yahoo.com
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